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UPCOMING DATES TO 
REMEMBER 

 
 

 

Ice cream Sales 
 

Ice cream sales will continue at recess 
time on Wednesdays for the remainder 
of the year. Students will be limited to 

purchasing one ice cream each.  

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

Week 8 Tuesday 5th December 
Nunga Graduation 

Week 8 

Thursday 7th December 
Year 6 Transition Visit to 

Playford International High 
School 

Week 9 Tuesday 12th December 
Whole School Community Day 

Week 9 Thursday 14th December 
Year 6 Graduation 

Week 9 

Friday 15th December 
Final Day of 2023 School Year 

Assembly 12:30pm 
Early Dismissal 1:05pm 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 
Thank you all so much for the effort put in for Sports Day last week.  
The children all looked amazing, and the community attendance was stronger  
than ever! 
 
Illness: As the community rebuilds its immunity after the pandemic, we are continuing to see 
waves of illnesses across the school. We have had quite a few cases of gastro, ear infections, 
colds and coughs and a small number of Covid cases. Please remember to keep children home 
if they are unwell to reduce the spread.  
 
Library Roof: We are finally getting our library roof replaced over the summer holidays so we 
shouldn’t get any more leaks. The library will be closed off from Wednesday in week 9 and the 
area around it will be fenced off. We are hopeful that this won’t cause too many issues. 
 
External School Review: We have a very successful external school review with many positive 
comments about teaching, learning and our school environment. Moving forward we will continue 
to strengthen differentiation and meeting the needs of all learners while also building learning 
confidence in our students.  
 
Class Structures 2024: 

Reception – Room 18 Reception – Room 19 

Reception– Room 20 Year 1 – Room 21 

Year 1- Room 4 Year ½- Room 5 

Year 3/4 – Room 1 Year 2/3 – Room 2 

Year 2/3- Room 3 
 

Year 4/5 – Room 12 Year 4/5 – Room 13 

Year 5/6 – Room 14 Year 5/6 – Room 16 

Students will be notified of their 2024 classroom and teacher through a note that will be sent out 
with reports on Tuesday of week 9. If you know of students in the community intending to enrol, 
please encourage those families to do so as soon as possible. 
 
Christmas Raffle: We are collecting donations from local businesses and families to contribute 
to our three special hampers that are currently being raffled. Tickets will be sent home this week 
and are due back by Friday the 8th of December. The raffle will be drawn on Friday the 15th of 
December at our community assembly. Please see Cher or Kerry if you need more tickets. 
 

Kind Regards,  

Julie Brown, School Principal 

   

 

Term 4, Week 6, 2023 

Tuesday 12th December 

We will be having a fun filled end of 

year community event. 

Colour run, inflatables and a sausage 

sizzle!! 

We will need volunteers for the day, if 

you are interested, please see the front 

office. 



 

 

2023 EGPS 

SPORTS DAY 
 

 

 

 

 

  

Our 2023 Sports day 

was a fantastic day! 

The weather was 

amazing, and the 

sausages were cooked 

to perfection. 

It was great to see so 

many family and 

community members 

come to support the 

students dressed in 

the house colours. 

The day ran smoothly, 

and students enjoyed 

all of the events. 

Thank you to Mr 

Clarke for organising 

it and making sure 

everything went well. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 
Elizabeth Grove OSHC operates on site 

from 6.30 – 8.30am and 3.05 - 6pm 
each school day. 

Fees payable by each family will vary 
based on income and Child Care 

Subsidy received.  
Full fees are $20.00 for before school 
care and $30.00 for after school care. 

Breakfast and a healthy afternoon snack 
are included in the fees. 

Sandy Pengelley OSHC Director on 
82556872 or the School front office for 

an enrolment form. 

 

Hats 
A reminder that school hats are a 
required part of the school uniform 

all year round.  
Students who do not have a hat will 
need to spend outside play in the 

shelter shed, nature play or library. 
If you need to purchase a new hat, 

please see the front office. 

 

  
 

                                                          

Breakfast Club 

 
 

Every school day our site hosts 

breakfast club. Mrs Rigney 

welcomes students from 8am until 

8:45am in the library kitchen. 

Students can choose to have toast 

or cereal for breakfast before they 

start their learning for the day. No 

booking needed, simply come 

along. 


